
Protocol 

 

Meetings of representatives of the Ministry of Health of the Kyrgyz Republic, the 

Rector's Office of the KSMA, Deputy Plenipotentiary Representative for social affairs of the 

regions and regional health coordinators of the Kyrgyz Republic with graduates 

of the KSMA residency in 2021, in online format 

From 30.04.2021                                                                                      Bishkek,KSMA                                                                                                   

Attended by: 

Sopuev A. A.-Acting Rector- 

Salibaev O. A.-Dean of the FPME 

Kulzhanova A. A.-Head of the sector of the EMD FPME 

Korchieva A.D. - specialist of the FPME 

Agenda of the meeting 

1. Regional needs for medical personnel 

In order to attract young medical specialists to the regions of the republic, on April 30, 2021, the 

I. K. Akhunbaev KSMA hosted an online meeting of graduates of the 2021 residency program 

with representatives of the Ministry of Health of the Kyrgyz Republic, the Rector's Office of the 

I. K. Akhunbaev KSMA and regional health coordinators, as well as the directors of FMC, TB 

and GMPC. 

The meeting was attended by the representatives of the Ministry of Education and Science of the 

Kyrgyz Republic: Head of HRM Boobekova A. A., senior specialist of HRM Kerimbaeva I. M., 

Acting Rector of KSMA prof. Sopuev A. A., Dean FPME Prof. Salibaev O. A. and the faculty of 

KSMA. 

Regional health coordinators and directors of TB, FMC, and GMPC participated from the 

regions of the PRK. 

Today, the republic has an acute shortage of medical personnel in the regions. As of April 30, 

2021, there are not enough medical personnel in the regions: 

 in Batken region-76 

  in the Jalal-Abad region – 207 

  in the Talas region-124 

  in Osh region-166 

 in Naryn region-134 

 in Issyk-Kul region – 232 

 in the Chui region-175 



At the meeting, the problems of distribution and consolidation of young specialists in the regions 

of the Kyrgyz Republic were considered. 

The graduates were addressed by employers with proposals for the employment of graduates. 

They noted the good work for university graduates and expressed gratitude to the administration 

and staff of the university. 

According to all participants, the fair was a success, and many positive responses were received 

on the organization and holding of this event. This is reflected in the fact that here the problem of 

employment is solved on the basis of direct contact between potential employers and young 

professionals. 

Following the results of the job fair, KSMA graduates received an invitation to employment 

opportunities in the regions. 

 

Acting Rector                             Sopuev A.A. 

Dean of the FPME                      Salibaev O.A. 


